MINUTES OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF THE ESSEX COUNTY ARCHERY ASSOCIATION
HELD AT MARGARETTING VILLAGE HALL, WANTZ ROAD, MARGARETTING, ESSEX CM4 0EP 
ON SUNDAY 01 FEBRUARY 2015

PRESENT: Mrs I Major (Life Vice President), Mrs M Hutchins (Life Vice President), M Pearce (President), M Vaughan (Vice President), J Willson (Vice President and CCO), A Purser (Chairman), Mrs M Saville (Secretary and Minutes Secretary), M Skinner (Treasurer), Mrs M Pearce (General Member), R Hutchins (Direct Member), and representatives from Colchester, Pilgrim, Woodford, Oakfield, Mayflower, Noak Hill, Ascham, West Essex, Deben, CTR, Rayleigh. Total in attendance: 28, representing 12 clubs

The President opened the Annual General Meeting at 12 noon by welcoming everyone. The meeting stood for a Minutes Silence in respect of Mrs Claire Stanford, whom the Association lost during the year. The President announced  the awards which he presented


11.15 PRESENTATION OF AWARDS:
THE BALDWIN TROPHY – Awarded to CLIFF TRICKER
THE BILL GRIGGS TROPHY – Awarded to TIM DAVIES
THE BILL TUCKER CUP – Awarded to MIKE PEARCE
THE THELMA DAVISON SALVER – Awarded to JANE PLUMBRIDGE
THE THELMA DAVISON CUP – Awarded to ELLIE MOSS
THE JOE DORMER SHIELD – Awarded to AMIEE DAVIES
THE VICTOR LUDORUM TROPHY – Awarded to MARK LAWRENCE
THE JUNIOR MILLENNIUM TROPHY –  No submission


12.15 COUNTY TEAM AWARDS:
SENIOR COLOURS (Target): Miss S Brown ( Mayflower), Mrs K Sartain (Racketts), Miss J Sagoo (Oakfield)

JUNIOR COLOURS (Target): Miss G Butterfield (Mayflower), Miss R Easton (Noak Hill)
 
SENIOR DATE BARS (Target): Miss S Atkinson (Ascham), Miss D Clark (CTR), P Glover (Mayflower), M Judd (Mayflower), T Maher (Oakfield), A Purser (Mayflower), T Riddick (Grays), B Riley (Rayleigh), M Room (Noak Hill), M Webb (Mayflower), M Wollaston (Ascham), M Skinner (CTR)

JUNIOR DATE BARS (Target): A Body (Mayflower), L Wiseman (CTR), Miss L Bann (Rayleigh), Miss R Griffin (CTR)

DATE BARS (Field): Miss D Clark (CTR), N Bonner (Panther)

Unfortunately all the Colours and Date Bars were not awarded, as there had been suppliers problems, so apologies were given on this


13.15 SUMMER OUTDOOR LEAGUE:
Division 1	West Essex A		M/s J Hannan (Rayleigh)		P Dent (West Essex A)
Division 2	Ascham		Mrs K Sartain (Racketts)		M Skinner (CTR)
Division 3	Malgrave		Miss A Stevens (West Essex C)		B Brown (Abbey)


14.15 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE were received from P Clark (Vice Chairman), J Clifford (West Essex), B Patton, P Walker (Burntwood), G Sibley (Hon Life Member), Mrs L Howell (Mayflower), A Drinkwater (Framingham), C Tricker (Phoenix), P Lees (Rayleigh), Mrs T Wheatley (Rayleigh), A Munson (Blue Arrows)


15.15 MINUTES OF AGM 02 FEBRUARY 2014 having been circulated were taken as read. Page 3 20.14. first line: Insert ‘p’ in Report. 22.14 Report from League Secretary 17th line down, delete ‘49th’, insert 50th. With these corrections made the Minutes were proposed by T Ikel (Oakfield), seconded by Mrs M Hutchins (Life Vice President, carried by the meeting, and signed by the President 


16.15 MATTERS ARISING: None



17.14 PRESIDENT’S REMARKS (Mike Pearce): This is the last time that I will address you as your president. I have had three very enjoyable years in this role and I thank everyone who has helped to make it so. During my time as president the county has undergone some huge change; we have seen the retirement of both our secretary of over 50 years, Graham Sibley, as well as our longest ever chairman, Robin Frost, both of whom were very difficult to replace. Although I feel sure that you will agree with me that the people who have taken over these roles have done and continue to do a brilliant job and I wish them all future success. I feel proud that I have had a hand in helping to shape the future of Archery in Essex. In 2015 we will have a total of five world record status events, an unprecedented number and we will also have a state of the art timing system in order to ensure that these events are truly world class. While this has cost a considerable amount of money it will also be a continuing source of County revenue over the coming years. For the first time Essex archers will no longer be asked to pay for the privilege of wearing their county colours, and no longer will the colour of Essex Archers be plain white but a modern up to date shirt has been produced, using the latest materials and designs. In 2015 all archers who represent Essex will be given their first county shirt, free of charge and I must thank Leslie Howell and Neil Boatman for producing these new shirts as they hopefully will really make Essex Archer feel proud to represent their county and wear their county shirts. As you start to see these new shirts at events I feel sure you will agree with me how much smarter Essex teams now look. At this time of year it is customary to thank all of those people without whom our sport could not exist. I refer not only to those people that you see sitting up here on the top table but also the tournament organisers, record officers and many club members who take it upon themselves to undertake the role at club levels that are necessary to keep our clubs running. There are so many of you that to try to name you all would take several pages and I would invariably forget someone. So can I just say to you all many thanks for all of your work and long may it continue. Can I take this opportunity to wish everyone a very happy 2015 and finally, may I wish my successor a very enjoyable three years. Many thanks

 
18.15 REPORT FROM HON. SECREATARY (Mrs Marion Saville): As many of you are aware there was an Extra-ordinary General Meeting which took place in May to elect me as County Secretary to take over from Graham Sibley, who at first took the job on a temporary basis, and went on to serve us, the members of the County Association for sixty years, history in itself. As mentioned in my initial statement I was just starting school in 1954, which was the year that Graham took up this position. He has been acknowledged for all the hard work that he has done through awards made to him from county, region, and of course Archery GB when he was awarded the Hartwell Trophy at their Annual General Meeting at Derby. However, I would personally like to thank Graham for all the advice he has given me in taking on this job. The job has been made easier in that some of the workload that Graham did has been spread out, and I would like to take this opportunity to thank Alex, our Chairman, with dealing with the booking of the hall for the Annual General Meeting, and the room we have for our Council Meetings; to Lesley, our Team Manager, who is dealing with the County Colours and Date Bars for members who have earned these awards for a number of set appearances for representing the County in team events; to Martin, who has taken on with the dealing of the medal stock, plus the duties of the affiliations during the busy period of September. As Graham always mentioned in his report that Council met on six occasions during the year, and there were a number of topics which were discussed, including the new range of the County Team clothing, which we hope the team members will like; and the new selection process of the team representing the County, again we hope this will be a better solution. The Calendar which is on the table has been up dated, and I have made it easier to read, so there is no confusion. If your club has a tournament, no matter how small or large, and would like it to be put onto the calendar, just let me know. Every time there is an alteration I do send it out to everyone, and of course it is on the web-site. The same goes for entry forms I will be only too pleased to send the information out to everyone. Finally, I would like to take this opportunity to wish everyone a successful year – shooting wise, and hopefully we will have a great summer like we did last year. Thanks to clubs and individuals for sending in the Nomination Forms for the officers. Special thanks to my personal assistant, my husband, Dennis who has done all the photo-copying for me. Dennis and I will be attending Archery GB AGM on Saturday 18 April, so do not forget to send your proxy votes to us – thank you


19.15 REPORT FROM HON. TREASURER (Martin Skinner) Audited Balance Sheet and Accounts tabled. Showed a slight profit. Will still be able to support archers who represent the United Kingdom.  County investing on a Danage Timing System for club/county events. Membership was down by twelve people


20.15 REPORT FROM SENIOR RECORDS OFFICER (Tony Ikel): On web-site, which includes all the senior records and Top Ten for both indoor and outdoor, ladies and gentlemen, and bow styles


21.15 REPORT FROM JUNIOR RECORDS OFFICER (Maggie Pearce): Firstly may I say thank you to the club records officers who took the time and trouble to send in the scores and also to the juniors and their parents who also send in score direct, submitted scores this year was down from last year. I have received: outdoors, 573 recurve scores from 15 clubs compared to 451 from 14 clubs last year and 121 compound scores compared to 79 from clubs last year. Indoor I received 81 recurve scores and 28 compound scores. I have also received 2 record claims for Junior clout records both of which were ratified. Having been asked on several occasions if it is worth sending in scores that do not meet current criteria the following should be taken into account. While I only produce a Top Ten for the AGM and council meetings no records sent in are discarded and all scores are available to the team manager when she needs to pick teams for inter-county matches and there have been occasions where archers in the top ten were unavailable and newer archers have been given a chance to shine and have acquitted themselves well. This gives a great opportunity for everyone to appear on the top ten so please keep these scores coming in. Please remember that if your club are not sending in your scores you are perfectly entitled to send them in yourselves. Scores can either be sent direct to me at jro.maggie@hotmail.com or via the ECAA web site. Whilst I will accept all record claims sent to me I cannot process them without corroborating evidence, ie Result sheet or countersigned score sheet if at club. This is as per constitution / team selection criteria. I would like to say thank you to Leslie Howell and Neil Boatman for their hard work over 2014 as team and assistant team managers. Unfortunately, Neil has decided to stand down at the AGM and I wish him good luck for the future and I also wish good luck to his successor in what should prove to be a very interesting year for the Essex Team. I would also like to wish all the best to any junior who is going into the senior ranks this year. Finally may I wish everyone a very successful year in 2015 and hopefully I will see a lot more juniors sending in scores this coming year. Records are Tabled 


22.15 REOIRT FROM FIELD RECORDS OFFICER (Marion Saville): I received fourteen records for this year, shot at Fort Purbrook, the Welsh Field Championships, our County Field Championships, and at the SCAS Field Championships. The attached up-to-date records, are also on the website. Congratulations to all claimants. The young gentlemen from Deben Archers keep us Record Officers all busy with the number of records that they are making, and field is no exception. I would like to wish them good luck for the coming year, in wherever they go, and hope they are successful. One archer I would like to report is Oliver Vobe who has taken Alex Body’s record of the FITA 24 Target Marked, shooting Red Pegs (shooting pegs above his age group), Freestyle Recurve U15 to 270 from 245, and he was not content with that, but also took Alex’s record of 492 on the FITA 24 Target Combined (2 day Marked and Unmarked) to 517. Two archers I would like to make a special mention who came to the County Field Championships is Arron Patterson, who shot the American Flat Bow, and claimed a record for 86, as this was an open record, being the first time that this bow type was here. Colin Markham-Lee, also made history by being the first Essex archer to claim a record of 62 for shooting Compound Barebow. I would like to mention that there are two people who have earned their Date Bars for their Field Colours, Neil Bonner and Daisy Clark. Congratulations are in order. Finally, may I remind members to ensure that they get their claims in to me within three months of the record/s being shot, along with the result sheet as proof of shooting (this ruling is in the constitution). The claim forms and instructions on how to make a claim are on the website – thank you very much for your co-operation. Records are tabled


23,15 REPORT FROM FLIGHT/CLOUT RECORDS OFFICER: As officially there is not an Officer for this post, the clout records reports were split between the Senior Records Officer, and the Junior Record


24.15 REPORT FROM SUMMER LEAGUE SECRETARY: (Marlene Hutchins) Congratulations to all the 2014 Division winners. Division 1 Team: West Essex A. Gent: Peter Dent (West Essex A). Lady: Jackie Hannon (Rayleigh). Division 2  Team: Ascham. Gent: Martin Skinner (Chelmsford Tudor Rose). Lady: Kathryn Sartain (Racketts). Division 3 Team: Malgrave. Gent: Barry Brown. Lady: Agnes Stevens (West Essex C). Summer League 2015 dates are confirmed as on the Entry Form: 10 May, 14 June, 05 May, 02 August and 13 September. Fixture List will be out very shortly. This coming season, 2015, will be the Diamond Anniversary of the ECAA Summer League. Sixty glorious years! ! The Summer League and the Andy Harris League continue to go well, however, there has been some contention over ‘Dress’ in the Summer League and, with this in mind, League Rule 17 was amended and ratified at Council Meeting of 07 January 2015. Full Rules will be sent to all clubs entered in this year’s League and to anyone who would like a copy. My thanks to those clubs who support the leagues and I hope you will continue to do so. There are fifteen clubs who have entered the league for this year


25.15 REPORT FROM COACHING GUILD SECRETARY (John Wilson): The year has been a very exciting year for the Guild. Unfortunately the passing away of Claire Stanford was a great shock to us all and we will miss her in many ways. There were lots of little things we will remember her for, she had a great eye for detail and dare if you wish to turn up for a coach training day without Archery top or even jeans. One thing she did like was to have a tea bag squeeze for Guild meetings, just watch out if you tried to push a spoon against the wall of a cup to do the same thing. Never the less Claire would be very proud to be a part of the Guild now, and see the result of all of our hard work for the past year which she played a great part in. All of the County Coaching Officers have worked very hard over the year. I would like to thank Paul Lees for taking over the position of Treasurer. It is not very easy to do this when you do not have your predecessor to talk to and discuss the actions to take, so thanks Phil. Cliff Tricker had to train Alan Munson to take over the Education CCO role which is not such an easy task, but Alan now is working well. Last year I reported that we would be restarting JEDI which has happened and we have approximately 25 juniors attending. All of the juniors have taken back CD’s of their progress, this was overseen by Lee Surtees, a teacher from Deanes. Jacquie Walker has been trained to use the equipment, and the Guild have now purchased their own, so we are now up and running with techno used by Archery GB which is called DARTFISH. Thanks to all Essex Coaches who have supported me in this development of the re-birth of JEDI. Cliff Tricker has also started the Senior Development Group referred to as SEJI. We now see 25 Adults who now come to Deanes on the third Saturday of the month. Archers are using this as an improvement area, they are coming from clubs with few coaches and not yet a lot of experience, so that has to be good. There are numerous coaches to, so things are looking bright, there are some areas to improve on, but it will happen. So to all involved a Big Thank You who have participated, but especially to Mitch Vaughan who is always there with his skills passing on all of that knowledge. Andrew Cranston has taken over the role as minute secretary at our regular meetings. This is a job nobody really wants but the presentations are great. Thanks Andrew, Debbie Shrimpton has been very busy and has reproduced some lovely presentation Parchments to those who have moved on from the Guild, mainly Paul Whiteman and Claire. Our other two elected members are Dave Shrimpton and Anna Heaven who have involved themselves in the Life of the Guild. Anna comes from Deben Archers and supports us at Performance days for JEDI and SEJI, thanks to you both. We have delivered two Level One courses this year, and one Level Two, so there should be a lot more coaches in this field to do the jobs we require. We are planning another Level One course in March and a Level Two in the autumn. We are financially sound, and have presented our accounts to the Treasurer of the Essex Archery elected Treasurer. We have ring fenced £2500 for the Dartfish performance programme and a laptop to keep it safe within the Guild, and also are going to arrange a bursary fund to enable coaches who are Level Two to progress to the next level. This will be only for those who are committed to coaching and are regular supporters of the Guild’s activities. So we move onto another year, and I hope you will all support the members of the Ex Committee for a further year of hard work. Lastly I would like to thank you all for supporting the Guild at all of our meeting and coaching activities, without you all there would be nothing to celebrate, so from me Thank You


26.15 REPORT FROM TEAM MANAGER (Lesley Howell): 2014, What a fantastic first year as team manager I have had and I would like to thank everyone involved for making my job so enjoyable. A special thank you goes to Alex Purser for all his advice and support; Neil Boatman for assisting me and designing a superb new kit; Maggie Pearce and Tony Ikel for all their hard work collating the scores and producing the top ten’s. Essex attended four Inter-county matches during the year starting with the Long Bow Indoor match against Cambridge in February, once again Essex brought home the trophy beating Cambridge by a staggering 474 points, whilst an amazing team, this now means that Essex have won this on every outing since the matches began, bring on 2015. The national team event in June – once again Essex done us proud winning the Men’s Compound, Men’s Recurve divisions and coming second in the Ladies Compound and Ladies Recurve divisions, and fifth in the Men’s Long Bow. It was a brilliant weekend with a fantastic atmosphere and fun was had by all! SCAS Inter-counties in September was held in Surrey, this was the first outing of the year for the juniors, who did not let us down storming home with both the recurve and compound titles, what an amazing achievement, for some of them this was their first outing for county. Not to be forgotten our adult teams finished second in the compound by one point, and second in the recurve, and fourth in the long bow. Four Way Indoor in November against Middlesex/Kent/Essex and Surrey – once again the team did amazing finishing first in the recurve and longbow, and second in the compound, but as we did not send a barebow team overall we came fourth, this will be addressed for 2015 and a barebow team will be sent. The following are the archers who shot for Essex during 2014, my thanks go to them all. *Debut. **Debut as Adult. Longbow: Billy Scoltock-Pape, Tony Maher, Kevin Button, Terry Riddick, Bob Riley, Max Room, Eric Mallett, Mick Wollaston, Eddie Tompkins*, Kathryn Sartain, Recurve: Michael Judd, Tim Davis*, Ian Harris, Matt Webb, Simon Powell, Martin Skinner, Nicky Hunt, Jess Sagoo, Suzi Atkinson, Compound: Phil Glover, James Howell**, James Sinclair*, Alex Purser, Daisy Clark, Helen Harris, Sophie Brown, Junior Compound: Luke Wiseman, Rebecca Griffin, Emily Mallion*, Alex Rowberry*, Jason Tomlin*. Junior Recurve: Grace Butterfield, Rhiannon Easton, Lauren Bann, Alex Body, Jonathan Tate*. I am very excited about 2015 and what this year will bring. We have a new team kit which we will be rolling out at the team event end of June, we have seven county matches planned, four existing (Essex v Cambridge Longbow, Mid Summer Team Event, SCAS Inter-counties, Four Way Indoor – Middlesex, Kent, Essex), and three new (Three Way against Herts/Northants Indoor and out, Essex v Kent outdoor), and a new team selection policy will be introduced, details of which will be posted on the website. I hope that everyone will agree with me that these changes and additions are a positive step forward. This only leaves me to wish everyone a fantastic year of shooting 


27.15 REPORT FROM GENERAL MEMBER (Maggie Pearce): As I have been asked to take nothing to the executive this year I must assume that all Essex archers are generally happy with the way things are being run on their behalf. Please remember I am YOUR representative on the executive and should you need any thing bringing up then please do not hesitate to ask me. I will try my best to get you an answer although I cannot guarantee it will be the one you want. I would like to wish everyone all the best for 2015.


28.15 REPORTS FROM TOURNAMENT ORGANISERS: INDOOR (Mick Pearce): Mentioned that he is standing down as the Organiser after doing the job for fifteen years, so 2015 will be the last one. Championships will be held at Sandon School. CLOUT (Deb Shrimpton) All good. TARGET (Richard Green) Entry forms for both the Junior and Senior Championships are on the table. WA (John Willson): Entry Form on table. Thanks to Rayleigh. FIELD (Marion Saville) The first Sunday in October saw the 56th and 38th Open Field Championships take place at Panther Bowhunters ground in Chelmsford. The weather was dry and sunny, but cool, compared to the previous day when it was wet while the course was being set out.. Entries were a bit slow in coming in, but by the day of the shoot there were just over seventy archers who had entered, a slight increase on 2013. There were a great number of archers trying out Field discipline for the first time, and I overhead one archer saying ‘This is my first field shoot, and I am claiming an Arrowhead Award’. I am pleased to report that there were thirteen Arrowhead Claims and five County Records, with no National Records – congratulations to all the claimants. Congratulations, also to all those archers who won awards. On the results it stated that there were six County records, but unfortunately, there was a transposition on one of the scores, so in effect there was no record made in this instance. It only involved one archer. I would like to offer a vote of thanks to everyone who supported the shoot, namely the Judges, catering staff; and the archers who took part. A special thank you to our Lord Patron, our former County Secretary Mr Graham Sibley; to Dennis, my husband who also assisted me in various ways. I would like to take this opportunity to mentioned that there is a new trophy for the Championships, which I am presenting in recognition of my fifty years in the sport. It is for a compound club team of four members, on the same basis as the Freestyle and Barebow teams. UK Record Status, with Arrowhead has been granted for this year’s Championships which will be held on Sunday 04 October 2015, at Panthers Bowhunters ground. Good shooting for the coming outdoor season. Thank you everyone


29.15 REPORT FROM WEB MASTER: (Richard Pilkington): Over the past year . . . (1) Over twenty articles submitted – with varied but we could always do with some more so if anyone has any ideas for things to appear on the site then let me know. (2) Over 350 scores were submitted through the web site. The initial problems with them not getting through to the Records Officers seem to have been overcome. The majority of the queries through the site seem to have been about the production of the Top Tens of Records so I would like to work next year with the Record Officers to see if there is a way we can automatic or simplify the upload of files or even the calculation of the information. I would also like to ask clubs to include me when they send out copies of entry forms or results so I can keep a copy of them on the site. So if anyone has any ideas then please get in touch.


30,15 REPORT FROM CHILD PROTECTION OFFICER: (John Wilson) Has nothing to report


The President asked the Meeting if there were any questions regarding the Officers’ Reports. Thanks were given to Tony Ikel for all his excellent hard work on the Senior Records


ELECTION OF TELLERS: Mrs J  Ikel and Mr D Saville volunteered


ELECTION OF EXECUTIVE OFFICERS

30.15 ELECTION OF PRESIDENT (2015/16/17): Graham Sibley, nominated by Mrs M Hutchins, Colchester, and Pilgrim, seconded P Tolson, and elected

31.15 ELECTION OF (ONE) VICE PRESIDENT: Two nominations: Mitch Vaughan, nominated by Mayflower and Pilgrim. Mike  Pearce nominated by Mrs M Hutchins, Colchester.. Paper Ballot was held and  Mike Pearce was elected.

32.15 ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN: Alex Purser was nominated by Mrs M Hutchins, Burntwood, CTR, Colchester, Epping, Mayflower, Noak Hill, Phoenix, Pilgrim, Rayleigh, West Essex, Woodford; seconded Mrs D Shrimpton, and elected

33.15 ELECTION OF VICE- CHAIRMAN: Paul Clark was nominated by Colchester, seconded M Pearce, and elected

34.15 ELECTION OF HON SECRETARY: Mrs Marion Saville was nominated by Colchester, Pilgrim, seconded T Ikel, and elected

35.15 ELECTION OF HON TREASURER: Mr Martin Skinner, was nominated by Mrs M Hutchins, Colchester, Pilgrim,  seconded by D Shrimpton, and elected.

36.15 ELECTION OF COACHING REPRESENTATIVE: Mr John Wilson was nominated by Mrs M Hutchins, Pilgrim, seconded by D Shrimpton, and elected.

37.15 ELECTION OF GENERAL MEMBER: Mrs Maggie Pearce was nominated by Mrs M Hutchins, Colchester and Pilgrim, seconded by Mrs I Major, and elected
.

ELECTION OF NON-EXECUTIVE OFFICERS

38.15 ELECTION OF SENIOR RECORDS OFFICER: Mrs Anna King was nominated by Colchester, seconded by T Ikel, and elected.

39.15 ELECTION OF JUNIOR RECORDS OFFICER: Mrs Maggie Pearce was nominated by Mrs M Hutchins, Colchester and Pilgrim, seconded by P Tolson, and elected.

40.15 ELECTION OF FIELD RECORDS OFFICER: Mrs Marion Saville was nominated by Colchester and Pilgrim, seconded by Mrs I Major, and elected.

41.15 ELECTION OF FLIGHT/CLOUT RECORDS OFFICER: Eric Davies was nominated by Pilgrim, seconded by Mrs D Shrimpton, and elected

42.15 ELECTION OF OUTDOOR LEAGUE SECRETARY: Mrs Marlene Hutchins was nominated by Mrs M Hutchins, Colchester and Pilgrim, seconded by M Pearce, and elected. 

43.15 ELECTION OF TOURNAMENT ORGANIZERS:.
Clout 2015 – Mrs Debbie Shrimpton was nominated by Mrs M Hutchins, Pilgrim, seconded by A Purser, and elected.
Target 2015 – Mr Richard Green was nominated by Colchester, seconded by T Ikel, and elected. WA 2015 – J Willson was nominated by Mrs M Hutchins and Pilgrim, seconded by P Tolson, and elected. Field 2015 – Mrs Marion Saville was nominated by Colchester and Pilgrim, seconded Mrs I Major, and elected.. Indoor 2016 – No nominations have come forward for this post

44.15 ELECTION OF EQUIPMENT OFFICER: Noak Hill Archers (four members) nominated by Colchester, seconded T Ikel, and elected

45.15 ELECTION OF TEAM MANAGER: Mrs Lesley Howell was nominated by Mrs M Hutchins, Colchester, Mayflower and Pilgrim, seconded by Mrs J Ikel, and elected.

46.15 ELECTION OF ASSISTANT TEAM MANAGER: Paul Clark was nominated by Mrs M Hutchins, Colchester, Mayflower and Pilgrim, seconded by P Tolson, and elected.

47.15 ELECTION OF WEB MASTER: Mr Richard Pilkington was nominated by Mrs M Hutchins, Colchester and Pilgrim, seconded A Purser, and elected.

48.15 ELECTION OF CHILD PROTECTION AND DEVELOPMENT OFFICER: Mr John Wilson was seconded by D Saville, and elected.


49.15 ANY MATTERS FOR DISCUSSION (AT THE DISCRETION OF THE PRESIDENT): A Purser brought up the details as regards the County now going on Facebook

Being no further business the Meeting closed at 13.02 with thanks for attendance.




								PRESIDENT............................................................
ECAA AGM /01.02.15MFS
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